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Tickets are available from Vivien Roberts, 3 Godre'r Mynydd (Mold 57366) at 35p.each.
This show has been highly recommended - please do come and support them.

EDITORTAL The Editorial begins here - for those who wish ‘to plunge, stralght 1nto the
news, count approximately 2% lines and then gtart readlng. ‘For those who are still"

with us it seems quite apparent that no one in the Village ‘has made any worthwhlle New
Year's Resolutions 'cos the response to our Plastic Wart—Hog oompetltlon was absolutely
abysmal or in other words non-existent! We bet that if we offered a £30,000 dreamnm  house
we'd be snowed under with entries! Well you're out of luck but what ‘have’ you got aghinst
plastic wa::'t—hogs‘>

Enough of the frivolities for thls month - but watch out we'll back.ln Merch z.sﬁfﬁ
let's get down to business. : - . o . s ed

- We know that the weather has been below freezlng for the best part of thls ‘month but

__we do feel that John Edwarda' slide evenlng which took place on 2nd February deserved a

larger audience.. he évening was nost enjoyable — and informative. and We hope that on
any future oocas1ons a greater turn out can be expected." :

We are very. sorry to lose the able serv1ces of one of. our typlsts, Margaret Whltehead,
so. it w111 come as 1o surprlse to learn that a vacancy ‘has arisen in our expandlnb
department’ ‘for a typlst. ‘We should point. out that the duty only arises once every .
three menths (prov1d1ng our ether typlsts don't desert us}). The salary is negotlable
(one or two plastic wart-hogs per annum!) Would anyene interested emough please rlng
either Mair on Mold 55997 or Graham on Meld 57225. :

Finally Derek Powell end Jeff Donaghy who ran the Christmas Raffle in ‘aid of the’wvillage
Junior 5-a-side team, would like to thank all villagers for their generous support. -
Over £20 was raised and this has enabled them to buy two sets of ghlrts for the team.
Great stuff' o . .




'MOTHERS AND TODDLERS GROUP

The group meets every Tuesday and Frlday from 1 30 pm to 1S 30 pm in the Vlllage Centre.
_Remember ALL pre-school children are welcome. A committee for the:group has been
elected. The members are: Lynne Houston, Chairman; Margaret Williams,' Secretaryy
~“Jackie Lambert, Treasurer; Carol Fowler and Joyce Waodward. Fund—rdqung aof1v4+1¢q
have been arranged. They are: : ‘ : : - S

1., Dee Minor Party - Tth March, Vlllage Centre, 1. 30 - 3.30 pm.

2. Coffee Morning - 29th March, Daniel Owen Centre, Mdld ) S

3. Jumble Sale - 29th April, Mold Market, Anyone w1th Jumble please contuct )
J. Woodward, Mold 4324, e

HELP! If anyone has a playpen they do. not use we would be very grateful 1f you weul&
consider donating it to the group. Contact L. Houston, Msld 55725 or M. Williams,-
Mold 55731, s . w Ce - . e .

L P

W. I. NEWS

Fot any new re31dents to the v1112ge the . I. n@ets on. the first Monduy of every
nonth usually in the Junior School but in the‘Vlllage ‘Centre durlng the school (
holidays when the scheol is closed. We have two very “interesting neetings planned e
for March and Aprll which are as follows'—
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6th March - Curator, Chester Zoo, 6.45 pm in Junior Sohool
3rd April - Cookery Demonstration, 6. 45 pn in Village Centre

New members welcomel! Please do come and join us. We are also holalng a Coffee
Morning in the Daniel Owen Centre on 12th April - more mews 2bout this in the March
newsletter.,



COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

LONDON TRIP - There are still seats available on the coach trip to London on Thursday,
6th April (see last newsletter). Would anyone interested in going please contact
Olive Sweetman, Mold 3681 or Graham Davies, Mold 57225. The coach will begin picking
up at Cadole Shep at 7.30 am. Subsequent pick-up points will be Maeshafn Turning,
Post Office, Gwernymynydd Junior School and Mold, if necessary. The coach will arrive
back at approximately 1.00 am. The cost is £3 for adults and £1.75 for children under
10 years. All money is to be in by Thursday, 23rd March.

PLAYGROUP

We are holding a Coffee Morning combined with a Tupperware Demenstration en 10th March
in the Village Centre at 10.00 am. Coffee 10p, Orange 3p - children welceme. This
should be an interesting morning - all are welcome, '

YOUTH CLUB

Special thanks te Mr. & Mrs. Langford of Mount Pleasant for the giffs of a raffle prize
and donation for club funds. Leaders, staff and members of the club much appreciated
the kind gesture and accompanying letter.

The Disco for presentation of awards is en Tuesday, 28th February a2t 7.30 pm. The trip
to Altrincham Ice Rink is on 28th March (leaves Gwernymynydd School 6.30 pm). '

GWERNYMYNYDD SHOW

ThlS year the Shew is to be held on July 22nd. As usual, and by courtesy of

Mr. Richard Peyton, it is at Parc Arthur Field, Cadole. Plans are well advanced for
this year's event and the committee would be pleaéed to welcome anyone willing to hel~
in any way or with ideas for enlarging or improving the attractions. The next meeting-
will be held on Wednesday, 29th March at the Village Centre at 7.30 pm. A hearty
welcome to anyone who is interested in this worthwhile community activity.

JUMBLE SALE  To raise funds for the Show a Sale has been planned for Saturday,

15th April. Stalls include Cakes, Groceries, Plants, White Elephants, Toys, Jumble,’
Nearly New, and anything at all! All contributions will be very welcome and we will
be so glad ef your support on the day. Please ceme! Refreshments will also be on
sale - tea and chat a speciality! ’

VILLAGE CENTRE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

We are very sorry to report that in the near future we shall be losing Margaret and
Tony Eaton who are moving to Chester. Margaret has been particularly involved with
the Community Association and the Village Centre Management Cemmittee and she was
Secretary of the latter when all the ground work was dene to put the Village Centre on
its feet. Margaret, Tony and family will be greatly missed and we wish them all the
very best in their new home. ‘ .

DATES TO REMEMBER ‘

Tuesday 28th February - Youth Cludb Disco
Friday 3rd March - Sister Sarah's All Star Shew (Theatr Clwyd Qutreach Group)

Menday 6th March
Tuesday 7th March
Tuesday Tth March
Friday 10th March
Tuesday 28th March
Wednesday 29th March
Wednesday 29th March
Monday 3rd April
Thursday 6th April
Tuesday 11th April
Saturday 15th April
Saturday 29th April

W.1, Visit by Curator of Chester Zoo
Ceffee Evening, Marge Hughes, 5 Llys Enfys
Dee Miner Party

Playgroup Coffee Morning, 10. 00 a.me

Youth Club Trip to Altrincham Ice Rink
Coffee Morning -~ Daniel Owen Centre
Gwernymynydd Shew Committee Meeting

W.I. Cookery Demonstration

London Trip

Village Centre Management Committee A.G.M.
Gwernymynydd Show Jumble Sale

Methers and Toddlers Group Jumble Sale, Mold Market



